
Happy New Year! I hope that everyone 
had an enjoyable and restful winter 
break. The students are back into their 
familiar school routines, working hard 
to meet the goals and expectations set 
in their classrooms. We also have had 
some new students join the Lillian 
community and I would like to extend a 
warm welcome to all of them and their 
families.
Congratulations to our whole 
community on the wonderful success 
of our Toy Mountain Drive at Lillian. 
Over a two hundred and twenty toys 
were collected for this very worthy 
cause, and we all contributed in 
helping those in need, have a happy 
holiday. Please see the picture of our 
mountain of toys later in our 
newsletter! 

I am also thrilled to let you know that 
our gingerbread house draw raised 
$410 dollars for the school. 
Congratulations to Ju-Ahn in Primary 
division, Jimmy in Junior division, and 
Mrs. Zaleski from the staff. A special 
thank-you to Mike and Carol Easton 
for donating the gingerbread houses to 
our school. 

Thank-you to our Parent Council who 
organized our pizza lunch fundraisers 

this year.  These lunches have all 
been quite successful so far.  Thank-

you to everyone for supporting our 
school. 

Communication is a key component to 
your child’s academic success. The 

partnership of parent, teacher and 
student is critical in fostering 
progress and growth for our 
students. We hope that your child 
continues to experience a year of 
growth academically, socially and 
emotionally. The staff and I remain 
available to answer your questions 
or concerns. Please feel free to 
contact us. 

In keeping with our reporting 
timelines, report cards will be sent 
home on February 12th. Parent 
teacher interviews will be held on 
Thursday February 13th in the 
evening and Friday February 14th 
in the morning. 

 

Finally, we would like to offer best 
wishes to our head caretaker, Mr. 
Caputo, as he moves to a new 
school much closer to home, in 
January. We thank him for all he 
did for our school. 

  

Best wishes for 2020! 

Linda Merling-Brown 

Principal 
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Making the Best of Winter Weather at our School 
 
Principals are often asked how we decide whether it’s too cold to 
allow our students out in the school yard for recess. 
Fresh air and exercise are important for children. It keeps them 
physically fit, and helps them stay alert all through the school day. 
Parents can help by making sure their children come to school 
prepared to spend time outdoors. Hats, mittens, boots, snow pants 
and a warm jacket are important to keep students comfortable 
during lunch and recess. But extreme cold can be dangerous, and 
parents want to know that their children will be safe. When the 
temperature is predicted to drop below -15C, the City of Toronto 
may declare a cold weather alert. Schools are very sensitive to the 
needs of our students and pay close attention to the weather, 
especially when the wind chill is below -20C. When the 
temperature and wind chill measure -28C or lower, students are 
kept indoors. Recesses and lunch hour may be shortened if the 
temperature and wind chill reading is between -28C and -20C. The 
icy conditions can also lead to some indoor recesses for student 
safety. Please be reminded that the hill on the south side of the 
school can become very icy and; therefore, dangerous for students. 
When this happens, we close the hill during the school day and 
advise that you do not take your children on it after school. 
Canadian winters can be wonderful when the weather is cold, 
school staff keep one eye on the thermometer and the other on the 
needs of our students – a perfect balance of fun and safety. 
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Here is our amazing Mountain of 
Toys that have been donated by 
Lillian Public School to the 
Salvation Army and CTV’s Toy 
Mountain Drive. Well done Lillian! 

  



 

 
 

 

Library News! 
Library News! 
December was a very exciting month in the Library.  We have decorated parts of the library 
with snowflakes, to help add some Holiday Cheer.  We have also placed some amazing 
Holiday and Winter books on display for all our students and staff to share.  Added to our 
collection this month The 2020 Guinness World Records and the 2020 Ripley’s Believe it or 
Not, two favourite titles among our students and staff.   Come into the Library and check out 
these new books and see the amazing facts in them.   We have also added some books in 
Hindi, Spanish, Russian and Korean to our Dual Language Collection.  We look forward to 
adding more books to our collection in 2020 for everyone to enjoy.  Remember to return your 
Library book on your Library Day!!  Happy Holidays and Keep Reading!!    (Ms. Marcus) 
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